Board of Directors Meeting Minutes – February 10, 2004 

Held at the Paoletta  residence at 10131 Orcas Avenue

Present:

  Board Members: Bea Bonk, Eric Hamilton, Vito Paoletta, and Michael Pelatt

Homeowners: There were no homeowners present as this was an Executive Meeting for            the Board of Directors only.

Meeting was called to order by Michael Pelatt at 7:30pm with an agenda as follows:

(1) election of officers for all positions on the Board of Directors (2) review the proposed budget for 2004-2005 fiscal year (3) appoint members to the new Architectural Committee (4) review two proposed bids for maintenance work (i.e. entrance fence on right side and two horse trails) (5) sign new signature cards for the bank accounts.

The Board of Directors elected the following people to serve in the noted positions on the board: Michael Pelatt, President

           Vito Paoletta, Vice President

           Eric Hamilton, Treasurer

           Bea Bonk, Secretary

           Chuck Forest, Member at Large

The Treasurer’s Report was given by Michael Pelatt who stated that as of 1-25-04 the HOA had an Operating Account Balance of $10,907.11, and a Reserve Balance of $31,123.24 for a Total Balance of $42,030.35.

After board review, a motion was made by Vito Paoletta to approve the proposal submitted by Ralph Edwards Fencing to replace the wooden fencing at the entrance to the Estates at a cost of $1120.00.  The motion was seconded by Bea Bonk and unanimously passed with no dissenting votes.

After board review, a motion was made by Eric Hamilton to approve the proposal submitted by Frederick Fielding Construction, Inc. to repair the horse trails on Janetta Way and on Orcas at a cost of  $6280.00.  The motion was seconded by Vito Paoletta and unanimously passed with no dissenting votes.

The horse trail repair would necessitate the Association renting a dumpster for the removal of any debris resulting from the construction site.  Michael Pelatt will investigate whether or not a permit is required to place the dumpster in the street and any related costs along with placement of the dumpster.

After board review, a motion was made by Vito Paoletta to approve the 2004-2005 budget keeping the quarterly dues the same at $98.00 per quarter, per household. There were a couple of items on the draft budget that had been miscoded, so Michael Pelatt will contact Sigrid at Westcom Management for the corrections and a revised copy of the budget returned.  The motion was seconded by Eric Hamilton and unanimously passed with no dissenting votes.

New signature cards were signed and will be mailed to Westcom Management directly.

The following homeowners were appointed to serve on the new Architectural Committee: Darrin Chin, Carmela Lacayo, and Mark Gleason.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:38PM.

